
 

 

GRASS LAKE CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
APPROVED WORK SESSION MEETING MINUTES 

April 24, 2023 
 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Lesinski at 2:02 p.m. in the Township’s Conference 
Room. 
 
Board Members Present: Lesinski, Brennan, Loveland, Bray, Bednarski-Lynch, Zenz and 
Lamborghini.  
 
Also Present: Fire Chief Jones 
 
Parks – Soccer informed Lesinski that there was a lot of ticks and bugs at the fields.  No spray 
will be used. Wildtype will contact Lesinski in the fall to schedule treatment of the Autumn 
Olive at the park.  
Security Camera were unplugged in the shed on the soccer side. Lesinski would like to be able 
to get some kind of system so a notice can be sent to phones afterhours when there might be 
an issue. Karla Bray and fellow employees removed the rock and put in new top soil and 
planted grass seed around the sidewalks at the soccer fields. Should be receiving a bill for 
around $200.00 for the top soil.  Still have not received any money from Baseball/Softball, Bray 
has reached out many times.  No agreement has been signed either. A plan and money need’s 
to happen ASAP or gates will be purchased and the parking lot will be locked. 
 
Solar Farm – Lesinski reported that the project is beginning to move forward on Page Avenue. 
This will be going into Leoni Township as well. Still a lot more of discussion and just how it will 
all work are items still open. Special agreements may have to be drawn up. This will have to go 
to the Planning Commission.   
 
Engineering Firm – Lesinski and Lammers have met with Wade/Trim an Engineering and 
Planning Company out of Detroit. They would like to transition to this firm. 
 
Senior Center Agreement– Bednarski-Lynch had a few questions and thoughts on some 
changes that she would like to see in the agreement.  Lesinski will present back to the Senior 
Center Board and hopefully have the agreement ready to sign in two weeks  
 
Fireman’s Wages – Chief Jones presented the situation. Lieutenants want their stipend to be 
re-instated. Jones explained what led up to this coming to his attention. Much discussion by the 
board on this.  
 
Motion by Bray to adjourn the work session at 3:27 p.m. Supported by Brennan. Motion 
Carried.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Catherine Zenz, Township Clerk 
 


